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Physically Distant, Spiritually United 
Albert Tung 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Labor Day weekend marked my 9th consecutive year of attending CACCLC, 

but this year’s camp in particular offered a unique experience. Despite the 

challenges posed by the pandemic, the CACCLC team was able to provide 

us the opportunity to experience camp virtually. I initially registered for camp 

skeptical that I would be able to find as many meaningful experiences 

virtually than I would at a physical camp, but I was promptly reminded that a 

loving and supporting community such as this one is an invaluable resource. 

I can speak from personal experience that the leaders of CACCLC are 

always trying to deliver a camp experience that is relevant to concerns and 

issues of the time. CACCLC nailed it yet again this year by planning camp 

around their 2020 theme, “Peace Be With You”. Amidst the COVID-19 

pandemic, the protests for social justice, and upcoming election, life can 

seem anything but peaceful. To this point, Fr. Cameron (our camp spiritual 

director) suggested an alternative perspective; peace is not necessarily the 

absence of suffering. In times like 2020, peace is not impossible, and Fr. 

Cameron emphasized throughout the weekend that peace is achieved 

actively, and not passively, through trust in God, in ourselves, and in others 

around us.  

Fr. Cameron also used the four legs of a table to represent the four pillars of 

our lives (physical, intellectual, spiritual, social) that we need to maintain in 

order to achieve balance and peace in our lives. This imagery became a 

major point of discussion for my small group, in which we shared our 

“sturdiest” table legs as well as the legs that needed the most support. I 

shared with my group that I needed to work on the physical aspect of my life, 

not in the sense of exercise, but rather in the sense of physically executing 

God’s will. More often than I’d like, I suffer from “analysis paralysis”, during 

which I get so caught up with analyzing ideas and thoughts that they keep 

me from simply acting upon them.  

Many of our discussions over the weekend revolved around virtues that Fr. 

Cameron highlighted as crucial to attaining peace, namely humility, 

obedience, and responsibility. One of my group members shared that 

Thomas Aquinas, borrowing from Aristotle, defined virtues as “a middle 

point between two extremes”, which really helped put things into 

perspective; at what point does the virtue of diligence in the context of, say, 

social justice, become apathy, or on the other end of the spectrum, 

overzealousness? Or even in my “analysis paralysis”, how do I know 

whether I’m thinking too much, or too little?  

I don’t have answers yet, but it appears our life journeys revolve around 

discerning whether we have achieved a healthy balance physically, 

intellectually, spiritually, and socially. Through God, it is possible for us to 

achieve this balance. And through God, it is possible to find peace during 

tribulation. 

 

 


